
Development Committee Meeting Minutes
March 13, 2012

Present voting members: Evelyn Bless, Nancy Stearns, Tom Aderhold, John Miley, Bob Kerns, Nancy Manning, Libbie Jae

Also present: Paul Berg, Todd Dunkle, Adrienne Hutelmyer

Chair: Evelyn; Minutes: Nancy M.

Meeting was called to order at 3:05 PM.

Approval of last month’s minutes: motion to approve: Tom, second: Nancy S. Approved unanimously.

Contributor’s Plaque  John reviewed the history of the major donors’ plaque.  He had given money to the BOD in early 2011 restricted for this purpose.  There was discussion of the meaning of the plaque and who was to be included on it.  We want to recognize and thank those who have given generous support to the Center.

Nancy M. moved that Todd have an explanatory plate made, with text to be agreed upon by the committee at the next meeting, to be displayed with the Donor’s Plaque.  Nancy S. seconded, approved unanimously.

Action item:  Todd will present the text for the explanatory plate next month.

Membership Levels and their perks.  There was discussion of membership levels, retention, and growth.  We want people to feel good about supporting the organization, not to join merely to save money.  Todd wants to change the Circles of Giving to indicate that monthly payments can be set up.  Should there be an advantage to giving between $95 and $250?  Tom moved that the staff write a narrative comparable to the Largo Cultural Center’s stating our philosophical and conceptual approach to support, in order to inspire and motivate membership.  Nancy S. seconded.  Paul said that everyone needs to keep this frame of thought in mind when talking with people.  The motion passed unanimously.  Paul and Todd will bring it to next meeting.  This can be used in rewriting the membership brochure.

Action item:  Paul and Todd will present the new narrative next month.

Todd passed out a new draft of the “Membership and Circles of Giving” sheet.  He will work on filling in the gaps, and we will go over it next month.

Action item:  Todd will present the new Circles of Giving sheet next month.

Nancy S. suggested that the Mission be posted inside the building. 

Development Report  Todd is working hard to obtain sponsorships.  He met last week with Casper’s McDonald’s corporation regarding sponsorship for summer camps.

Action Items from last month.

Networking  Evelyn passed out a spreadsheet listing organizations, where and when they meet, and contact information.  We should all send her information to complete and update this list which will be useful in committee networking.

Westchase Seniors meet every Tuesday morning.  Evelyn, Tom, and Nancy S. will set up a date to join them at one of their meetings.
Scouts  Paul talked with Aaron Pickle who is putting info together and will get back to him.

USO  Tom has sent Paul, Evelyn and Nancy S. invitations to the USO’s kiosk ground-breaking this coming Thursday at the Tampa airport.  John plans to be there.

Other Discussion:  Paul will present the student and instructor survey results to the BOD on March 21.  Ruth will be sending out the volunteer surveys soon.

Nancy S. noted that the bus at the Village Presbyterian Church has a for sale sign on it.  Bob K. will find out the asking price.

John brought up the fact that the naming rights for the Carrollwood Village Room expires at the end of November 2012.  We’ll want to address this soon.  The three Carrollwood homeowners associations together had paid $12,500 for 5 years.

The meeting adjourned at 5:02 PM.

The next meeting will be Tuesday, April 10 at 3 PM.

